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An Autumn Hyojeong Nuri with Heavenly Parent and True Mother was held on November 2 in 

HyoJeong Cheonwon at Cheon Jeong Gung Palace and Cheon Seung Jeon. 

 

Attending the event, which was hosted by Lee Shin-hye, director of the Hyojeong Special Projects 

department at International Headquarters, were 30 Hyojeong children who are part of the 1st Hyodong 

group. Han Yoo-kyung, a cadet assigned to the Hyojeong Special Projects Department, served as the 

moderator. The event began with a gyeongbae and an offering of flowers by the Hyodong children. After 

that the children sang together, and True Mother gave them a special message. 

 

In her message, True Mother told the 1st Hyodong group of Hyojeong children who attended the event,  

 

"You are part of a family that has become one with Mother. Depending on your age, you should 

see those older than you as elder brothers or sisters and those who are younger as younger 

siblings. You are the Hyodong children whom I love very much! You should love each other and 

get along with each other!"  

 

After sharing her message of love with the children, True Mother took the time to take a commemorative 

photo together with them. 

 

The boys and girls in the first group of Hyodong children all pledged to grow up in good health by 

resembling True Mother and performed a cute dance to repay the love they received from Mother. 


